# New Jersey Launches New Poli Cars Used Less Than 50 Miles/

_, _	, C	en Abokaten/Mithele (संक्राह्प्रक्रों hi Dethatog: awww.twitgon-tooma Mithele विक्रिकेट / human-rights)
D 1 1	://ww	gram.com/middleeasteye)
\ \d	5://ww	
	EAS	(/)

Opinion Video The Big Story Discover Algebas (/c**(/unetvies)**/algeria) **(/opinion)** (/video) (/thebigstory) (/discover)

Bahrain

-(/countries/bahrain)

Opinion/All) | Iran Nuclear (/Topics/Iran-Nuclear)

(/countries/egypt)

# lear deal: How to overcome the final

Iraq (/countries/iraq)

- ossein Mousavian (/users/seyed-hossein-
- Jordan

Published date: 4 April 2022 11:20 UTC | Last update: 1 month 3 weeks ago
The Last of the Revolutionary Guardorones Websbington's list of foreign terrorist organisations

- Libya (/countries/libya)
- Mauritania (/countries/mauritania)
- Morocco (/countries/morocco)
- Oman (/countries/oman)
- Pakistan
- (/countries/pakistan) Palestine
- (/countries/palestine) Qatar (/countries/qatar)
- Russia (/countries/russia)
- Saudi Arabia



Iranian President Ebrahim Raisi speaks in Tehran on 11 February 2022 (Iranian Presidency/AFP)

#### 105 Shares

The European Union's foreign policy chief announced (https://www.i24news.tv/en/news/middle-east/iran-eastern-states/1647084273-iran-nuclear-talks-final-text-ready-but-pause-needed) in mid-March that significant progress had been made in talks to revive the Iran nuclear deal (https://www.middleeasteye.net/topics/iran-nuclear), but a pause was needed. During the last week of March, Enrique Mora, the leader of the EU delegation, travelled (https://www.barrons.com/news/eu-negotiator-in-washington-after-visit-to-tehran-over-nuclear-deal-o1648576506?tesla=y) to Tehran and Washington to meet with Iranian and American nuclear negotiators in an effort to overcome the remaining dispute.

There were two reasons to pause: Iran (https://www.middleeasteye.net/countries/iran)'s insistence that the US remove the Islamic Revolutionary Guard Corps (IRGC) from its list of foreign terrorist organisations (https://www.state.gov/foreign-terrorist-organizations/), a designation applied during

the Trump era; and Russia's demand that western sanctions imposed on Moscow over the Ukraine war (https://www.middleeasteye.net/topics/russia-ukraine-war) would not affect its trade with Tehran.

Without the IRGC's participation, there can be no agreement with Iran on regional crises

Russia was reportedly satisfied on the latter demand after it was agreed (https://www.reuters.com/world/middle-east/russia-says-it-has-written-guarantees-iran-nuclear-deal-2022-03-15/) that Russian-Iranian cooperation within the framework of the nuclear agreement would not be hindered by US and European sanctions on Moscow. The remaining obstacle is thus the removal of the foreign terrorist organisation (FTO) designation for the IRGC.

US allies in the region - notably Israel (https://www.middleeasteye.net/countries/israel) and Saudi Arabia (https://www.middleeasteye.net/countries/saudi-arabia) - have opposed (https://www.timesofisrael.com/pm-to-blinken-israel-concerned-by-potential-delisting-of-irgc-asterror-group/) removing the FTO designation for the Revolutionary Guards, arguing it could increase regional threats from Iran, and Republicans in the US Congress are also against such a move (https://gifizo.com/2022/03/23/major-opposition-in-congress-to-remove-the-revolutionary-guards-from-the-list-of-terrorist-organizations/). But for the Iranian government, this issue is a red line (https://www.yahoo.com/video/final-obstacle-iran-nuclear-deal-210000098.html).

US Special Envoy Robert Malley recently reiterated (https://www.i24news.tv/en/news/middle-east/iran-eastern-states/1648367128-us-to-keep-revolutionary-guards-sanctions-even-with-iran-nuclear-deal) that Washington would maintain sanctions on the IRGC even if the organisation is ultimately delisted.

## Facilitating dialogue

There are two relevant considerations here. Without the IRGC's participation, there can be no agreement with Iran on regional crises. This is an argument for the Biden government to delist the IRGC in order to facilitate bilateral dialogue on regional issues.

General Kenneth McKenzie, the outgoing head of US Central Command and an Iran hawk who carried out the order to kill Quds Force leader Qassem Soleimani

(https://www.middleeasteye.net/tags/qassem-soleimani) in January 2020, recently told the Washington Post (https://www.washingtonpost.com/opinions/2022/03/28/frank-mckenzie-retirement-centcomiran-soleimani/) that "we need to find an accommodation with Iran going forward".

Moreover, State Department spokesman Ned Price recently noted that after former US President Donald Trump's withdrawal from the nuclear deal (https://www.middleeasteye.net/news/trump-breaks-landmark-iran-nuclear-deal) in 2018, "the number of attacks by Iran-backed groups went up 400 percent" between 2019 and 2020. "That was in the aftermath of leaving the [nuclear deal], the FTO designation and killing General Soleimani," he told reporters (https://diplomatic.substack.com/p/iran-talks-limbo?s=r).



State Department spokesman Ned Price speaks in Washington on 25 February 2022 (AFP)



# Female Athlete Fails For Brave

But the Biden administration would be in a difficult position to defend itself from internal political pressure over a delisting decision after Iran threatened to avenge

(https://www.foxnews.com/world/irans-revolutionary-guard-threatens-retaliation-for-all-involved-in-killing-of-soleimani) the killing of its top general. Soleimani's assassination was a clear violation (https://www.npr.org/2020/07/07/888179625/u-s-killing-of-irans-gen-soleimani-was-unlawful-u-n-expert-says) of international law, for which Iran swiftly retaliated by firing more than a dozen ballistic missiles at two US military bases in Iraq (https://www.hindustantimes.com/world-news/after-missile-strike-on-american-bases-iran-warns-us-allies-of-retaliation-if-attacked/story-8yJrV3dhFzd3h3Cv8DcgjO.html).

To resolve this obstacle, one option is for the Biden administration to apologise to the Iranian government for Trump's illegal assassination, and for Washington and Tehran to pledge to adhere to the principle of non-interference and non-use of force under the UN Charter.

But the US and its regional allies need Iran to commit to cooperating on de-escalation in the region. Iran has already tacitly agreed to de-escalation, but it cannot link this issue to the nuclear deal, fearing that the anti-Iran campaign in Washington and the region would then blame Tehran for any new incident, and press the US to again abandon the agreement.

## Regional cooperation

Qatar's foreign minister this week reiterated (https://menafn.com/II03920820/Qatar-FM-says-reaching-agreement-with-Iran-important&source=30) the importance of reaching a nuclear deal with Iran, citing the need for an agreement on comprehensive security in the region.

Since the end of the Iran-Iraq War in 1988, all governments in Iran, from moderate to conservative, have called for a de-escalation of regional tensions and suggested establishing a regional system for security and collective cooperation in the Gulf, the details of which are described in my book

(https://www.amazon.com/Structure-Security-Peace-Cooperation-Persian/dp/1538146509), *A New Structure for Security, Peace, and Cooperation in the Persian Gulf.* 

The way forward is to revive the nuclear deal and to begin a serious dialogue on a regional security architecture that promotes security for all through common norms and principles, such as the sovereign equality of states; refraining from the threat or use of force; and providing for peaceful conflict resolution, inviolability of borders, and non-intervention in the domestic affairs of other states.

The UN
Security
Council's
Resolution
598



(/opinion/iran-nuclear-deal-path-agreement-fraught-obstacles)

## Iran nuclear deal: Path to an agreement is fraught with obstacles

Read More » (/opinion/iran-nuclear-deal-path-agreement-fraught-obstacles)

(https://peacemaker.un.org/iraqiran-resolution598) provides a workable framework for resolving the outstanding issues between Iran and its Arab Gulf neighbours, specifically Saudi Arabia. A collective security arrangement would help with fighting terrorism, sectarianism, organised crime and drug trafficking, among other mutual concerns.

The first step would be to immediately halt hostile rhetoric and propaganda, and then forge a regional dialogue forum to discuss security issues. Negotiations between Iran and neighbouring states can succeed if their political objectives are compatible, and they avoid zero-sum calculations.

A comprehensive security and cooperation system would also need confidence-building measures, such as military-to-military visits, pre-notification of military exercises, transparency in arms procurements, reductions in military expenditures, non-aggression pacts, joint task forces on crisis management, and elimination of weapons of mass destruction. Commitment to these principles could address the concerns of all interested parties, including the US, Iran and Saudi Arabia.

The views expressed in this article belong to the author and do not necessarily reflect the editorial policy of Middle East Eye.

This article is available in French on (https://www.middleeasteye.net/fr/reportages/sahara-occidental-maroc-algerie-roquettes-drones-guerre-polisario)Middle East Eye French edition (https://www.middleeasteye.net/fr/opinionfr/iran-accord-nucleaire-russie-accord-gardiens-revolution-securite). (https://www.middleeasteye.net/fr/reportages/sahara-occidental-maroc-algerie-roquettes-drones-guerre-polisario)

Seyed Hossein Mousavian is Middle East Security and Nuclear Policy Specialist at Princeton University, and a former Chief of Iran's National Security Foreign Relations Committee. His books: "Iran and the United States: An Insider's view on the Failed Past and the Road to Peace" was released in May 2014 by Bloomsbury, "A Middle East Free of Weapons of Mass Destruction", published in May 2020 by Routledge. His latest book: "A New Structure for Security, Peace, and Cooperation in the Persian Gulf" published in December 2020 by Rowman & Littlefield Publishers.

**Brennan B2 Mini mar** 

Brennan

#### Recommended

An interim plan could still salvage the Iran nuclear deal (/opinion/iran-nuclear-deal-interim-plan-still-salvage)

Seyed Hossein Mousavian

Slim chance of reviving nuclear agreement, says Biden's Iran envoy (/news/iran-biden-envoy-sees-slim-chance-reviving-nuclear-deal)

Biden makes 'final decision' to keep Iran's IRGC on terror list, report says (/news/us-biden-makes-final-decision-keep-irans-irgc-terror-list)

# **High-End Outdoor Furniture**

Sutherland Furniture

## Read more

/opinion/iran-nuclear-ta

Iran Nuclear (/topics/iran-nuclear)

"Iran nuclear talks: Sanctions and military threats are not the way forward (/opinion/iran-nuclear-talks-sanctions-military-threats-not-way-forward)

Gawdat Bahgat

(/opinion/russia-ukraine-

Iran Nuclear (/topics/iran-nuclear)

"How will the Russia-Ukraine war affect Iran nuclear talks? (/opinion/russia-ukraine-war-affect-iran-nuclear-talks-how)

Mahjoob Zweiri

(/opinion/iran-nuclear-d

Iran Nuclear (/topics/iran-nuclear)

"The Iran nuclear deal is not dead. Here is how it can be revived (/opinion/iran-nuclear-deal-not-dead-how-revived)

Seyed Hossein Mousavian



News (/news) Opinion (/opinion)

Video (/video) The Big Story (/thebigstory)

Discover (/discover)

#### f F**y**nçai**⊠**/fr) ▶

(https:///www.halianpe.kathoniuseeinmathatigheiniallentiasento/elliededetEgret)Eye)

#### **COUNTRIES**

- Algeria (/countries/algeria)
- Bahrain (/countries/bahrain)
- Egypt (/countries/egypt)
- France (/countries/france)
- India (/countries/india)
- Iran (/countries/iran)
- Iraq (/countries/iraq)
- Israel (/countries/israel)
- Jordan (/countries/jordan)
- Kuwait (/countries/kuwait)
- Lebanon (/countries/lebanon)
- Libya (/countries/libya)
- Mauritania (/countries/mauritania)
- Morocco (/countries/morocco)
- Oman (/countries/oman)
- Pakistan (/countries/pakistan)
- Palestine (/countries/palestine)
- Qatar (/countries/qatar)
- Russia (/countries/russia)
- Saudi Arabia (/countries/saudi-arabia)
- Sudan (/countries/sudan)
- Syria (/countries/syria)
- Tunisia (/countries/tunisia)
- Turkey (/countries/turkey)
- UK (/countries/uk)
- United Arab Emirates (/countries/united-arab-emirates)
- US (/countries/us)
- Yemen (/countries/yemen)

## ABOUT

- About us (/about-middle-east-eye)
- Privacy (/privacy-policy)
- Terms and conditions (/terms-and-conditions)
- Contact Us (/form/contact)

#### We use cookies on this site to enhance your user

No, thanks OK, I æree

**EXPERIMENCE**014 - 2022. Middle East Eye. All rights reserved. Only England and Wales jurisdiction apply in all legal matters.

By clicking any link on this page you widdle it is good to set cookies.

